SLAVONIC AND EAST EUROPEAN MEDIÆVAL STUDIES GROUP

Dr C.M.MacRobert, Lady Margaret Hall, Oxford

Spring Bulletin 1994

The last meeting took place on Saturday, 19th March 1994 at Clare College, Cambridge. Papers were read by Masha Unkovskaya on "Foreign Medical Practitioners in 17th-century Muscovy", by Sergei Ivanov on "The Origin of the Term čъrnorizъсъ" and by Wolfram von Scheliha on "Aspects of Greek-Russian Relations in the Period of the Moscow Patriarchate (1589-1721)". Apologies were received from Professor Francis Thomson, Dr Faith Wigzell and the Secretary/Treasurer.

The next meeting will take place at Lady Margaret Hall, Oxford, on Saturday, 12th November 1994. I already have some offers to read papers at this meeting, but there is still room for more. It was decided at the last meeting to include a round table discussion on the teaching of mediæval Slavonic and East European topics at British universities in the programme of the November meeting; anyone who might like to contribute to this is invited to contact Dr Hughes at SSEES. Members who teach in British universities should find a questionnaire on this subject included with this mailing.

The International Association for Ukrainian Studies has begun to compile a current bibliography of Ukrainian studies. Anyone who has recently published, or who publishes in the future, anything relevant to this field, is invited to send an abstract and if possible also an offprint to professor Ja.D.Isajevyč at: 290008 Львів 8, вул. Винниченка 24, Міжнародна Асосіаціа Україністів. (Fax 0322 765156)

Your Secretary/Treasurer can now be reached on e-mail via the JANET network. The address is: cleminsonr@uk.ac.port.cv. Unfortunately the system cannot cope with anything in the cyrillic alphabet, nor with the more sophisticated characters in the Latin one, such as \check{c} , \mathring{u} .

There Linchey